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5th March 2018 
Water/Boiler Failure
Dear Parent/Carer

I write to explain today’s school closure – and to provide an accurately timed account.

The decision to close to years 3, 4 and 5 was taken yesterday as soon as it became apparent that we were going to be unable to get Boiler 2 running. This meant parts of school were unheated. The decision was put on BSO, sent out via text and updated on the website to allow parents/carers as much time as possible to make arrangements.
Today (Monday) at 8.20am I was informed that the complete water system on the main site was down. This meant no water or toilet facilities, as well as putting the kitchen out of action. I decided to close school at 8.25am – and this was communicated by text, BSO and many staff, including the whole leadership team, who met parents/carers on the roadside this morning. Unequivocally, school cannot open to all children if all areas are not heated. Equally, if we do not have water or toilet facilities then we cannot be open.

I wholeheartedly thank those of you who understand the predicament that we are in, and have supported us. I have no control over the breakdown of a boiler or the failure of the water supply and can only assure you that what I can do, I am, including driving the engineers as hard as possible for a fix.
What I will not tolerate is those adults who take out their frustrations on school staff. I understand that it is extremely difficult for some of you when school has to close. I have prided myself that Wibsey has remained open when others haven’t. We managed at least 2 extra days on Tuesday and Wednesday last week when other schools were shut. Parents who ring in and shout at staff, accuse them of not operating in the best interests of children, or who actively work against us by posting vile messages on social media need to take a step back and think about their responsibility as members of this school community. 
I have kept every member of staff in school today, working in the areas where we can provide heat, using the one working toilet, on preparing materials for your children’s classes. This is not about people not wanting to be here.

Thank you once again to the marvellous, massive majority, and I extend thanks to the Site Staff for the work they have done over the weekend to resolve these problems. I think we should also thank Pulse Radio for giving us our 5 minutes of fame and extra special music on the radio this morning!
I hope you all have your fingers crossed for a good news message this afternoon.
Yours sincerely
Mr. Nigel M. Cooper

Headteacher
